


























Nanticoke Valley Historical Society “A meeting was held at the

home of Mrs. Gloria Oliver on October 21, 1969, to discuss the
formation of an Historical Society primarily concerned with local
history. There were eighteen present including Mrs. Marjory B.
Hinman, President and Richard Haberlen. History Curator at Rob-
erson Center. A second meeting was held at the home of Mr. &
Mrs. Emerson Comstock on November 18, 1969, at which twenty
-one were present. A “Steering” Comunittee was appointed to de-
termine the time and place of meetings and nominations for tem-
porary officers. The next meeting was held in the J. Ralph Ingalls
School with sixteen present. Temporary officers were elected:
Mrs. Burton Oliver, Chairman: Elton Parr, Vice Chairman, and
Mrs. David Lasing, Secretary-Treasurer. These three, together
with Mrs. Gordon Woodward, Dr. Clement Bowers, Robert Ad-
ams, Mrs. Rodger Gallager. Mrs. Myrle Bauer and Clarence Strat-
ton were to act as a Board of Directors. Paul Gunsalus was ap-
pointed chairman of a By-Law's Comumittee and was subsequently
added to the Board. Regular meetings were held on the third
Tuesday of each month with an average attendance of 15-20. At
the meeting on February 17, 1970, four members of the fire de-
partment attended and suggested a community celebration to rec-
ognize the 125th Anniversary of the formation of the Town of
Maine. At the April 1970 meeting a set of By-Law's was adopted
which provided, among other things, that the name of the organi-
zation would be the Nanticoke Valley Historical Society and that
its aum was to collect and preserve the history of the Nanticoke
Valley and its environs. The year ended in June with a picnic at
the Gunsalus home with an attendance of approximately 80, in-
cluding wives and members of the Town Board, Planning Board
and Zoning Board. The second year started off with an average
attendance of 25-40. Meetings were held at the J. Ralph Ingalls
School until December when a supper was held at the Federated
Church. Subsequently the meeting place was changed to the
Maine Memorial school where they were held for many years.
(Continued on page 13)
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